
BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS 

A MEETING WAS HELD AT  
THE ROYSTON HALL, BRONLLYS ON 

4th MARCH, 2020 
 

Present:  Cllr Mrs. A. Page  Cllr Mrs. L. Hughes 
   Cllr Mr. H. Lewis  Cllr Mrs. K. Laurie-Parry 
   Cllr Mrs. P. Wormleighton 
   Mrs. Denise Abberley-Williams – Clerk 
 
Apologies:  Cllr Ms. A. Lloyd 
 
DECLARATION OF INTEREST 
There were no declarations of interest 
 
MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 5th February, 2020 were read, agreed and confirmed as a 
correct record.  This was proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Wormleighton. 
 
MATTERS ARISING 
 
473/2017 Speed Indicator Devices – Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that she had met with Jo Lancey and 
they first need to establish whether there is a need for speed devices.  If it is indicated there is a need 
they will put SID’s in, but if not they are £3,000 each.  Cllr Laurie-Parry agreed to look into funding for 
this. 
        Action By: Cllr Laurie-Parry 
 
486/2018 Play Area Pontywal Lane – Cllr Page reported that she will contact Steve Butcher and ask for 
the £10,000 and then a decision can be made on what equipment we wish to purchase. 
 
501/2018 Bronllys School and Play Area – This remains ongoing. 
 
521/2019 Brambles by River in Llyswen – Cllr Hughes reported that Cllr Lloyd has applied to Keep 
Wales Tidy for funding. 
 
528/2019 Bus Shelter, Bronllys – This remains ongoing. 
 
529/2018 Street Lighting in Neuadd Terrace – It was reported that this has now been completed. 
 
537/2019 Use of Field Next to Royston Hall for Community Car Park – The Clerk reported that she had 
not had a response to her letter from Mr. John Hopkins. 
 
539/2020 Fence in Neuadd Terrace – Cllr Wormleighton reported that she had not yet visited the 
resident concerned but will do so and report back to the next meeting. 
        Action By: Cllr Wormleighton 
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540/2020 Broken Fence, Llyswen – Cllr Hughes reported that this work has now been completed. 
 
541/2020 Grass Cutting Tender – The Clerk reported that she had received two tenders as follows: 
 
 Grounds and Graves £15,080 per annum 
 J.T. Credland  £  2,107 per annum 
 
It was agreed that J.T. Creland would secure the tender for the next 3 years. 
 
542/2020 Road Surface Parc Y Berllan – The Clerk reported that she has E Mailed Powys County Council 
regarding this but has to date not received a response. 
 
543/2020 Bench, Mintfield Lane – The Clerk reported that she has E Mailed Powys County Council 
regarding this but has to date not received a response. 
 
544/2020 New Development (Drovers Meadow), Bronllys – The Clerk reported that she had contacted 
the developer but had not had a response.  Cllr Laurie-Parry agreed to check the original plans for the 
development.  
        Action By: Cllr Laurie-Parry 
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
A letter was received from One Voice Wales regarding renewing membership for 2020/21 and this 
was agreed. 
 
A letter was received from Hay and District Dial A Ride asking for financial assistance.  Cllr Lewis 
proposed £200.00 which was seconded by Cllr Hughes and agreed by all present. 
 
A letter was received from Powys County Council regarding the Playground Inspection at a cost of 
£72.00.  It was agreed that we go ahead with this. 
 
 
ACCOUNTS 
Unpaid Accounts (For Approval) 
Denise Abberley-Williams (February)  £175.55 
HMRC (February)    £  40.64 
Tindle Newspapers – Advert re. grass cutting £164.16 
 
Bank Balance as Per Latest Statement 
Current Account    £10,928.96 
 
The accounts were agreed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Wormleighton. 
 
 
 
 
         www.bronllyscc.org  

http://www.bronllyscc.org/


ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Cllr Wormleighton reported that Bronllys Church have now received the quote for the lighting work in 
the churchyard.  The total cost is £1,260.00.  It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the Community Council 
pay half, i.e. £630.00.  This was seconded by Cllr Hughes and agreed by all present. 
 
It was reported that the Wellbeing Park are looking at active travel to connect the park to Talgarth 
and that they are a forming a steering group and would like a representative from the Community 
Council to join this group.  Cllr Wormleighton agreed to represent the Community Council.  They are 
also looking for financial assistance to carry out a feasibility study and it was proposed by Cllr Hughes 
that we donate £200.00.   This was seconded by Cllr Wormleighton and agreed by all present. 
 
Cllr Hughes reported that there will be a litter pick in Llyswen on Saturday 14th March, 2020 starting 
at 9.30 a.m. 
 
Cllr Page reported that the BACS group are looking to hold the following activities this year: 
 Friday 8th May – VE Day Celebration 
 Open Gardens 
 Apple Day 
 Christmas Event 
Cllr Page asked if the Community Council would be able to offer any financial assistance for the VE Day 
Celebrations and Cllr Lewis proposed £200.00 which was seconded by Cllr Hughes and agreed by all 
present. 
 
Cllr Page reported that Mr. Paul Evans, the owner of the Mansion House would like the Community 
Councillors to visit the premises.  It was agreed that the Clerk contact Mr. Evans to arrange a visit. 
 
       Action By: Clerk 
 
Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that Open Reach are having a  site meeting where they have situated a BT 
fibre pole in front of a residential premises. 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th April, 2020 in Llyswen Public Hall. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         www.bronllyscc.org  

http://www.bronllyscc.org/


 
 


